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Comment
The Federal A ttorney-G eneral recently announced the intention of his 
government to make substantial am endm ents to the Federal Freedom  
of Inform ation legislation. The Freedom o f In fo rm ation  Laws A m end­
m ent Bill, which was introduced as part of the budget package, w ill, if 
enacted, have the effect of substantially increasing the costs of access 
thereby placing the legislation beyond the financial reach of many  
potential users.

The Bill was introduced despite the fact that the Senate Standing  
Com m ittee on Constitutional and Legal Affairs and an Inter- 
Departm ental Com m ittee are presently reviewing the operation and 
adm inistration of the legislation, including the question of costs. 
Although the Governm ent has not ruled out the possibility of accom ­
m odating any recom m endations proposed by these two bodies, it 
seems unlikely, given the present econom ic situation that it would be 
prepared to adopt any recom m endations which would have any  
adverse effect on its financial estimates. The proposed am endm ents  
are outlined and discussed by John M cM illan in our feature article.

On a more encouraging note, there have been two developm ents  
which should improve the accessibility of governm ent inform ation in 
Victoria. First, a recent report prepared at the request of the Minister 
for Property and Services has recom m ended as a m atter of high 
priority the introduction of a 30-year rule for access to public records 
in Victoria. In a second m ajor developm ent, the M inister for Local 
G overnm ent has released a paper titled ‘Principles for a new Local 
Governm ent A ct’ which set out the principles upon which the  
proposed new access provisions governing local councils will be 
drafted. These are that the public will be given the opportunity for 
close involvement in the decision-m aking processes of local councils  
and that the public will be permitted greater access to the meetings of 
councils and their com m ittees. M unicipalities were a late exclusion  
from the Victorian Freedom o f In fo rm ation  A c t  and it is to be hoped  
that similar access rights will be provided in the proposed new  
legislation.
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